September 30, 2003

Dr. William L. Librera

Commissioner

New Jersey Department of Education
PO Box 500
Trenton, NJ  08650-0500
Dear Commissioner Librera:
I am pleased to inform you that, based on the agreements you provided us in your letter of 

August 5, 2003, regarding the graduation rate and testing of students with significant cognitive disabilities, I have determined that New Jersey’s accountability plan is fully approved.  

I appreciate New Jersey’s efforts to meet the Title I requirements and your cooperation during the entire peer review process.  We look forward to learning about the details of New Jersey’s graduation rate and its use in AYP decisions once the student level management system is fully implemented. 

If, over time, New Jersey makes changes to the accountability plan that has been approved, you must submit information about those changes to the Department for approval, as required by section 1111(f)(2) of Title I.  Approval of New Jersey’s accountability plan is not also an approval of New Jersey’s standards and assessment system.  As New Jersey completes the requirements required by its timeline waiver and makes changes in its standards and assessments to meet requirements under the No Child Left Behind Act of 2001, New Jersey must submit information about those changes to the Department for peer review through the standards and assessment process.   

Please also be aware that approval of New Jersey’s accountability plan for Title I does not indicate that the plan complies with Federal civil rights requirements, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act, and requirements under the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act.

Thank you for your hard work in accomplishing this important milestone in implementing the No Child Left Behind Act.  We look forward to working with you as you ensure that no child is left behind.

Sincerely,

Ronald J. Tomalis







Chief of Staff to the Under Secretary

